
 

Notice of Community Development Block Grant Mitigation Application 

The Town of Union is obtaining citizen input, public comments, and opinions on the proposed 

Town of Union Water Treatment Plant Flood Mitigation Project.  The Town of Union has 

encountered recent flooding issues at the Water Treatment Plant located on 10 Pump Street. The 

proposed project would pursue grant funding to relocate the existing plant out of the flood area 

and develop back-up supply sources in case of shortages. The proposed project costs are 

estimated at $6,500,000.  In total the project will benefit approximately 390 residential and 

business customers, including Collins Aerospace, and multiple businesses along main street and 

surrounding areas. 

The Town of Union intends to apply for funding from the HUD Community Development Block 

Grant Mitigation Program which has $26,000,000 available for selected eligible applicants in 

eight distressed and impacted West Virginia counties.  Interested citizens are urged to comment. 

Written comments must be received by the Town of Union at the following address on or before 

June 29, 2022 at Noon: Town of Union, Attention: Caroline Sparks, Mayor, c/o Region I 

Planning & Development Council, 1439 E. Main St., Suite 5, Princeton, WV 24740 and (304) 

431-7225.  A full description of the project may also be reviewed from 8:30 A.M. until 4:00 

P.M. M-F at the Region I address above by appointment only following COVID-19 guidelines.  

Comments may also be submitted via email at regionone@regiononepdc.org. 

Date: June 14, 2022 

 

 


